BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL



WHEN DRIVING IN BRADMORE, PLEASE DRIVE SLOWLY

This Newsletter gives a brief description of the topics discussed at the Annual Council and Parish meetings on 10th May 2017. The newsletter is also sited on both noticeboards and available on the village website. The information is given as a service to villagers and is believed to be accurate, but will not be verified as such until the next meeting of the Parish Council.

http://www.bradmorevillage.org.uk

APPOINTMENT OF OFFICERS

Councillor Roger Colwill appointed as Chair and re-appointed as Footpath Warden; Councillor Reg Adair appointed as Vice Chair and Fional Cattell re-appointed as Snow Warden.

FINANCE

The Annual Accounts were presented and accepted following audit by the Internal Examiner. The unaudited accounts by the External Examiner will be available for inspection commencing 9th June until 14th July via the Clerk. (noticeboard and website)

CORRESPONDENCE

"Notice of Election" for the UK Parliamentary Election (Rushcliffe Constituency). Poll will take place on 8th June. Details on n/bds & website.

DOLPHIN MORRIS MEN - THURSDAY 1ST JUNE OUTSIDE THE COMMUNITY HALL

CRIME

Cllr Maxwell reported that two planters had been stolen from outside a residence on Farmer Street. The resident had been advised to report the matter to the Police.

PLANNING

17/00060/FUL: Mr Mark Carnell Erection of Dwelling at Land opposite Oak House, Farmer Street, Bradmore (RBC Grant Permission)

Applications

17/00473/FUL: Mrs Denise Beardsley Proposed hardstanding and metal storage container at OS (PC Object)/RBC Object)

17/00093/FUL: Mr N Rubins Revised Plans - Proposed extensions to existing garden centre for additional stockroom, enlarged coffee shop and new admin and staff welfare facilities at Cherry Lane Garden Centre, Pendock Lane, Bradmore. (PC NO)

17/00093/FUL Mr N Rubins (Revised document/plans) Revised Plans - Proposed extensions to existing garden centre for additional stockroom, enlarged coffee shop and new admin and staff welfare facilities and change of use to the land to the east (to facilitate the extensions and create a landscape buffer) at Cherry Lane Garden Centre, Pendock Lane, Bradmore. (PC NO)

Notice of Proposed Works to Trees at 27 Farmer Street (Fell 2 Apples, Contorted Willow and Dogwood) (RBC: Proposed work may proceed)

Residents are able to view applications and decisions on the RBC website below: https://planningon-line.rushcliffe.gov.uk/online-applications/

The Clerk reported that the Parish Council's response had been submitted to the Borough Council on the Local Plan Consultation.

AMENITIES

The Parish Council will carry out daffodil planting in the Autumn.

The Clerk was asked to contact Severn Trent to investigate a blocked drain on Far Street and obtain quotations for the renovation of the bench on the A60.

Pedlars had recently been active in the village. Residents are reminded that all legitimate pedlars must, by law, carry a Pedlar's Certificate. Anyone wishing to do business with them should always check the details on the certificate.

A parishioner had raised concerns regarding irresponsible parking at, or near to, road junctions and blind bends in the village. The Council decided that there was very little they could do other than to highlight the problem to residents by including a note in the Village News.

Dog faeces continue to be a problem along Main Street and Far Street.

FOOTPATHS

Cllr Colwill reported that Moor Lane had been greatly improved by the repair work which had cost Notts CC several thousand pounds. Comments had been received on the legibility of the fingerposts. If replaced, Notts CC would do so with metal ones. The Parish Council agreed to retain the fingerposts for as long as possible.

NOTES FROM THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Steven Adams, the NCC Broadband Engagement Officer gave an update on superfast fibre broadband. Copies of all Speakers' reports are available from the Clerk.

No volunteers had come forward to organise the "Best Kept Village" for the 2017 competition.

The Mansfield Materials Facility offers tours around their recycling center. The tour includes free refreshments for a maximum of 20 people. If anyone is interested, please contact the Clerk.

See website for further information and documents.

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th July 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Church Room (subject to additional meetings as necessary).

If you wish to raise any points, please inform a Councillor beforehand, or come to the meeting yourself and speak during the open session.

YOUR PARISH COUNCILLORS

Reg Adair	Forge Cottage, Loughborough Rd (Vic	ce Chair)	Tel: 984 7412
Roger Colwill	The Old Mill, Blackcliffe Farm Mews (Chair a	and Footpath Warden)	Tel: 921 6214
Fiona Cattell	Fircroft, 111 Loughborough Road (Sn	now Warden)	Tel: 984 2475
Stella Maxwell	26 Far Street Bradmore		Tel: 984 7928
Jaqui Nathanso	on Yorke Farmhouse, 130 Loughborough Rd	i	Tel: 984 7092
John Aspin	Ravelstone, 34 Far Street, Bradmore		Tel: 921 2393
Margaret Curran The Cottage, Donkey Lane			Tel: 921 7900

Address all correspondence to

The Clerk, Monica Mills

"Wynyards, 35 Main Street, Bradmore, Nottingham NG11 6PB

Tel: 9841 626 Mobile: 07423 018 572 Email: monicann@talktalk.net

Parish Notices are displayed on the official notice boards in Far Street and beside the bus stop